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PUBLIC UTILITIES COKHISS10N OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

EVALUATION AND COMPLIANCE DIVISION 
Energy Branch 

RESOLUTION 

RESOLUTION E-3012 
Dece~ber 17. 1986 

PACIFIC GAS ASD ELECTRIC COMPANY (PG&E) ORDER AUTHORiZING 
APPROVAL TO REALLOCATE FUSDS IN EXCESS or $i.S MILLION TO TWO 
LOAD MANAGEMENT PROGRAMS. SPECIFICALLY, COMMERCIAL THERMAL 
ESERGY STORAGE (TES) ASD INDUSTRIAL LOAD SHAPING. 

By Ad~ite Lett~r 11~8-E filed N6vemb~t 3, 1986. Patltic GaS Atid 
Electric Company (PG&E) requests auth6rizatio~ to fu~d it~ Th~rmal 
Energy Stotage (TES) and Indu~trial Load Shaping programs fOT 1986 
at $3,346,000 and $3,879.000, respectively, by reallocating funds 
in excess of $2.S milliOn {rom less effective load management 
programs to those two programs. 

BACKGROUND 

TES and Industrial Load Shaping are two cost effective means of 
shifting peak loads that have been iricreasingly emp~astzed sirite 
DecisiOn 83-l2~068 was issued on December 22. 1983 i6 Patitit Gas 
and Elettrit Company's (PG&E) general tate tas' for t~st J~~i . 
1984. Recogniztfig that C6tiditions may chafige between g~ne~ai tate 
c~ses. the CommisSion in D. 83-12-068 provided for real~oc~tio~ of 
funds amofig load management programs. Under theprovlsions of .. 
that decisiOn PG&E may u~~ its diiitetiOft to reAll6cat~ up to $2.5 
million. ReallocationS in excess of $2.5 million. such as the two 
addressed by this Resolution, require furth~t Commission 
authorization. 

The Advice letter was filed originally on October 31, 1986vith6ut 
supporting information, Our EvaluatiOn and Compiiance Division's I 
Eriergy Branch staff (E&C) then aSked PG&E to develop and prese~t 
the necessary informationj This substantiaily incTeajedthe ti~~ 
required to review this tiling. MoreOver, the lack 6. jup~o~tin* 
information elicited cOmm~nts ~nd in~uiries from out Publlt Statf 
Division (PSD) which might have bee~ unnecessary had the filing 
been complete. 
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CONMENTS BY PUBLIC STAFF DIVISION (PSD) 

PSD notes that TES is a new program not authorized by D. 83-12-
068. In PG&E's pending gen~Tal rate case (A. 85-12-050).the 
stipulated budget fo~ TtS is $1,366,000 {O~ 1981. PG&E's request 
of $3,~46.000 (O~ 1986 is, accordingly, higher. both as to avoided 
capacity payment ($ per k~) and total program budget. than PSD 
~ould recontlend. 

rSD further notes that the $3.879,000 Of incentives for tvo large 
customers in 1986 re~uested by this Advice letter appear t6 b~ in 
addition to the $).2 million funding for 1986 previ6usly allocated 
to Industrial Load Shaping. The ~tipulat~d b~d&et fot 198)_i~ the 
pending rate case is $1,253,000. PG&E's request of $3,879tOOO tor 
1986 is, accotdingly, higher than Publit Staff ~6uld iec6~mend. 

PSD believes programs of these magnitudes shouid normally be -
revieved during a general iate case proc~eding including careful 
analysis of the tost effectiveness to all ratepayers. 

ADDITIONAL INfORMATION PROVIDED BY PG&E 

Some. but not ali. concerns of the Public Staff ~ete addressed in 
PG&E's responses to E&C's i~quiries. as discussed belovo -

PG&E identified the programs from which funds will be reallocated. 
These are: Commercial Air Conditioning, Residential Water Heater 
Direct ContrOl, Community Electiitity Hanagem~nt, ~xperimerit~l TOU 
(Schedule No. A-20). and Group Load Cuttailment. from which the 
tot.l reallocation is $2,Ag4 I OOO. The remaihder, amounting to 
$4,331.000, is avaiiable from unspent Load Management program 
funds carried over from 198~. 

PG&E states that the incentive of $300/k~ for TES is below the 
ceiling of the 10 yeat present worth of generat~on capacity cOstS 
in the years 1984-1993. 1985-1994. and 1986-1995 ba~ed on ad6pted 
valu~S in ~. 83-12-06~. The piesefit vorth 01 thel0-Je~tstie'ms 
beginning in 1984, .1985; and 1986 are $595. $.550. and $613, 
respectively. for a discount rat~ of 15%, c6nsistent with D. 83-
12-068. However, because of th~ downward trend in near term 
capacity values, an incentive level lower than t~e (ull-present 
worth was adopted. The $300/kW incentive is applied to the 
avoided kW to a maximum pet custOmer incentive payment of 
$150,000. 

PG&E further states that the incentive of $200/kW for Industrial 
Load Shaping is the present worth fOr a 10 year stream of 
generatiOn capacity cost for a di~count rate of 13%. based on 
PG&E's marginal cost Exhibit 14A filed March 1986. 

I 



• 

• 

• 

• 
- 3 -

PG8E proposes to to determine the tapacity savt~8s Qr load shift 
resulting ftom the TES and Industrial Load Shaping programs by 
esti~ates performed by professional engineers retained by 
participating tustOmers. PG&E provided satisfactory assurances 
that all proposed participants vill actually use their systems 
during the summer vhen the need {or load management is the 
greatest. 

DISCUSSIOS 

The TES and Industrial LOad Shaping programs have been 6t cOn~ide­
rable interest to the F.&C staff because of their elfectiveness. 
The staff has been recommending thatPG&E and other utilities with 
Load Management programs institute these programs. The definite 
plans .required for these programs CQuid nOt be completed in time 
fOr a funding proposal in PG&E's current genetal fate case, which 
was prepared over a year ago. AlsO, PSD did not, in its comments 
discuss PG&E's developing minimum load problems which ate likely 
to become very significant in tutute summers unless signitic~nt 
loads are shifted frO~ the day time peak period to the midnight . 
until dawn minimum load period •. Since the TES and Industrial Load 
Shaping prOgrams expressly benefit the pe&E system by such load 
shifts these significant system benefits cannot be ignored, 

HOvevei, in view of the continuing concerns of pSO that the 
$300/kW incentive level for TES is excessive based On near term . 
capacity needs. and. that we are adopting a stiuplated $200/kW 'iES 
incentive level for Test Year 1987 in A.85-12-050. we will 
authorize that same level for all pending TES contracts under 
consideration in Advice Letter 1128~E. In doing so ve 
specifically ask that tot future analyses of the~e br ji~iiar 
utility programs the minimum load prOblem benefits be tully 
explored. 

PG&E originally stated in its AdviCe Letter that for the 
Industrial Load Shaping program. approximately $32 million~n 
re~enue~, net bf costs and inc~ntiv~st over' ten ~ear period ~ill 
accrue to PG&E frOm the two nev participants, ~iz., Union ~aibide 
and Liquid Air. Later in it~ Nove~~ei 24, 1986 letter, PG&E . I 
revised its estimate to a $27.4 milliOn net revenue margin.- We 
vill tentatively accept this estimate. hovever. because of the. 
importance of this matter in determinatio~ of tevenue requirements 
in future rate proceedings, PG&E should peiioditAIlyiep6tt the 
actual revenues it derives from the Industrial Load Shaping 
Program and TES. Estimates should be verified by recorded data 
for several customers with a previous consumption history • 
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fISDINGS 

1. PG&E's request to reallocate load managenent funds as described 
in Advice Letter 1128-E is reasonable and should be authorized. 

2. PG&E estimates it will derive a net revenue of $27.4 million 
from these programs over a ten-year period. Because of the 
importance of this matter in the determination of revenue require­
ments in future rate proceedings, PG&E should report the actual ne 
net revenue margin it derives frOm the TES and Industrial Load 
Shaping programs. 

3. The custoner incentives for TES should be reduced from $300/k~ 
to $200/k~ of a~oided capacity for all pending contr~cts under 
this advice letter, consistent with the stipulated TES program 
incenti~e level in A.85-'~-050. 

Therefore: 

I. PG8E is authorized to reallocate load management tunds as 1 
requested by Advice Letter 1128-E but limited to an incentive 
level of $iOO/k~ of avoided capacity fot both TES and Industrial 
Load Shaping programs • 

2. Any unspent funds resulting from the reduction of the aVOided 
capacity payment authorized herein yill be carried foryard with 
interest for reallocation Or refund as may be further ordered in 
A.85-12-()50. 

3. PG&E shall report semiannually to E&CDivision the revenues it 
detives trom th~ Industrial Load Shaping pio~i8~. The tlist 
report for the year 1987 shall be submitted on Harch 1. 1988. It 
shall be of suth fOrmat andintlude such information as E&C 
Division may prescribe. PG&E shall confer vith E&C Division· 
regarding these requirements at least 90 days priQr to the due 
date of the report. 

4. This Resolution is effective today. 

I certify that this Resolution was adopted by the Public Utilities 
COmmission on December 17. 1986. The following Commissioners 
approved: 

Executive Director 
~-'.J' . 
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